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September Workshop  

 

Our Guest Speaker/Teacher for September will be Cathie Hoover. Cathie Hoover has been quilting and 

designing wearable art for herself, family members, and others for nearly 25 years. She loves to share her 

quilting skills with novice and experienced quilters alike, and has traveled extensively to do so.  

Lƴ /ŀǘƘƛŜΩǎ ƻǿƴ ǿƻǊŘǎΣ άhǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊǎΣ LϥǾŜ Ƨǳǎǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ŘƻƴŜ ƛǘ ŀƭƭ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ ƻŦ ŦŀōǊƛŎΣ ǉǳƛƭǘƛƴƎΣ ŀƴŘ ǿŜŀǊŀōƭŜ 

art. My specialties include all types of machine appliqué, decorative machine embellishment, wearable art 

design, and a wide range of piecing and quilt construction techniques. My credentials include a Home 

Economics degree and textile skills honed over 44 years of sewing. Whatever your skill level, one of my goals 

ƛǎ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ȅƻǳ ǊŜŀƭƛȊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǇƻǘŜƴǘƛŀƭ ŀǎ ŀ ŦŀōǊƛŎ ŀǊǘƛǎǘΦέ 

Cathie will be showing us many of her beautiful quilts, as well as some of her wearable art, at our Guild 

ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ƻƴ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ млΣ нлмо ŀǘ тΥлл ǇΦƳΦΦ {ƘŜ ǿƛƭƭ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ƘŜǊ ŜȄŎƛǘƛƴƎ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇΣ ŜƴǘƛǘƭŜŘ ά! ²ƛƭŘ ŀƴŘ 

/ǊŀȊȅ vǳƛƭǘΣέ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ŘŀȅΣ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΣ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ ммΣ нлмоΣ фΥлл ŀΦm.-4:00 p.m. at Orange Quilt Bee. Please 

Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎ ŦƻǊ ōƻǘƘ ƻǳǊ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ /ŀǘƘƛŜΩǎ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ ǿƻǊƪǎ ƻŦ ŀǊǘΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǊƴ ǎƻƳŜ ǘƛǇǎ 

from one of the best! 

I hope to see you all there! 

Betsy Weisman 

1st Vice President, Programs 

 

 

 

 
 

  

www.orangecountyquiltersguild.com 

 



 
 

Carolynõs Column 

Summer is now a memory and we should be enjoying weather that requires us to cuddle in our 
quilts however it is 93 degrees outside!  Yikes!  I have started sewing for Christmas and am looking 
forward to tackling a few UFOs that I created at camp.  School had started for me so my sewing 
will be restricted to evening and weekends.  

This summer in addition to CAMP I traveled to the east coast and was able to visit several quilt 
stores in Maine, including one that has a sign proclaiming it to be the most eastern quilt shop in 
the nation.  We went whale watching on the Bay of Fundy, stayed at 3 different cottages in Maine 
and saw President Bush near his home in Maine.  I also went to the New England Quilt Museum in 
Lowell, Massachusetts.  What a treasure if you are ever in the Boston area it is worth the 45 
minute drive north. The timing was also perfect because I was there the weekend of the New 
England Quilt Festival.  There were several different quilt shows scattered all over the city with 
shuttles between the venues.  John and I enjoyed view the quilts and exploring the historical mills.   

  this is a photo of the eastern most quilt shop in the US in Machias 
Maine  

bŜȄǘ ǳǇ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŀƎŜƴŘŀΧΦv¦L[¢ {Ih²Η  Yŀǘ .ŜƴƴŜ ŀƴŘ /ƛƴŘȅ 5ŀǾƛǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǎǘŀǊǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ Ǉƭŀƴǎ 
for the April Quilt Show.  Get involved the plans are firm for the site, hours, cost and theme but 
there is so much work to still do.   The next quilt show meeting is Tuesday September 17th (and 
they bring treats).  Join us! 

 
Carolyn Erratt 
OCQG President 2013-2014 
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  MARK YOUR CALENDAR FOR THESE UPCOMING WORKSHOPS 

Check the website (www.orangecountyquiltersguild.com ) for the latest information on upcoming 

Programs & Workshops.  Betsy Weisman has finished booking for workshops well into 2014 the 

website will be updated soon so that you can put the workshops on your calendar.  The sign-up form 

for Workshops is available on the website or guild meetings.  Come join us for some fun!  

Workshop prices went up on June 1st, 2012,  the price is $35 member/$50 non-member.  Here 

are the upcoming scheduled workshops. All workshops are at the Orange Quilt Bee located at 

628 E Katella Ave in Orange, phone 714-639-3245.  Supply lists are posted on our website as they become 

available. 

Wednesday September 11  Cathy Hoover Super Great 

Nursery 

Quilt  

http://www.cathiehooverstudios.c

om/  

Wednesday, October 9th  PHILANTHROPY 

SEWING DAY 

  

Wednesday , November 13th  Nancy Lee Chong 2 Fabric 

Appliqué 

Quilts 

http://quiltchong.com/about%20nancy.

html 

Wednesday, January 15 Patricia Beaver Crayon Quilts http://www.quiltingbypatricia.com/ 

 

Help is still needed for the following BOARD positions 

Parliamentarian and Publicity 

UFO Challenge  

                                              We now have many ōǊŀǾŜ ǉǳƛƭǘŜǊǎ ǊŜŀŘȅ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ¦ChΩǎ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ǉǳƛƭǘǎΗ  

Finished means quilted, bound and labeled.  For each quilt turned in you will receive a letter button to sew 

onto your orange ribbon.  If you finish all four projects you will spell D-O-N-E!!!  The next quilt is due in 

September.  Questions???  Call Pat Adair 714-536-1088 

http://www.orangecountyquiltersguild.com/
http://maps.google.com/maps?f=q&source=s_q&hl=en&geocode=&q=628+E+Katella,+orange&aq=&sll=37.0625,-95.677068&sspn=30.323858,86.572266&ie=UTF8&hq=&hnear=628+E+Katella+Ave,+Orange,+California+92867&z=16
tel:714-536-1088


                 Gallavantinô 2013-2014 

¶ ! bƻǘŜΥ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ǎŜŎǘƛƻƴ Ƙŀǎ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎƭȅ ŎƻƳŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ {ƻǳǘƘŜǊƴ /ŀƭƛŦƻǊƴƛŀ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƻŦ vǳƛƭǘ DǳƛƭŘǎΩ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ 9ǾŜƴǘ 
Calendar:  http://www.sccqg.org/events/  .  They have recently changed the formatting so the above list does 
not contain all of the details.  Please see the SCCQG website for more information.   

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
  

 

Sunshine and Shadows  

 

Dear Guild-  
I am a brand new member this past year and have enjoyed attending your meetings and i have been to 
one workshop. Although you may not know me well, i love coming to your events and taking part in all 
areas of the meetings. I know you take time to bring attention to 'life circumstances' at the beginning of 
each meeting and I'm asking for your thoughts and prayers. I have twin boys who are 17 1/2 years old. 
Matt and Chris. At age 9 Chris was diagnosed with Leukemia, completed treatments and has gone on to 
do all things a healthy teenager does. After being sick at the end of July, early August, Chris was just 
found to have relapsed and has leukemia again. He is currently at Miller Children's Hospital in Long 
Beach. Please keep him in your prayers. Matt too as I can see the fear in his eyes regarding his brothers 
health. Chris is a strong, stubborn, determined young man who does not give in to anything easily. The 
treatment is aggressive and we have a bit of a road ahead of us.  
Thank you so much for partnering in prayer with me and for me.  
 
 
Thank you - Susan Fisher 

 

We have wonderful sponsors who donate DOOR PRIZES for the GUILD to give out each 

month.  Please support LOCAL QUILT SHOPS by shopping LOCALLY. 

http://www.sccqg.org/events/
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Door Prizes  

With August brings the beginning of school (for some) and the bouquet of sharpened pencils!  It also brings an 

impressive list of door prizes given out this month.  

Donor   Item       Recipient  

Calico House  Pattern and Goodies     Susi McLane 

Calico House  $15 Gift Certificate     Fran McQuinn  

Flying Geese  $10 Gift Certificate     Shirley Walker  

Flying Geese  $10 Gift Certificate     G. Graham 

Just Notions   3 į ò Drunkards Path Template    Deborah Robinson 

Just Notions   4ó Drunkards Path Template   Joyce Bailey  

Just Notions   Bobbin Saver      Carole Blanscet  

Just Notions   Clover Yo-Yo Maker     Vicki Slone  

Just Notions   Pattern:  Saucy Senorita     Rita Suthers  

Just Notions   Pattern:  All Cooped Up    Peggy Hart  

Just Notions   Mouse Pad     Barbara Purks  

Just Notions   Strip Ticket      Kathy Hall  

Mooreõs, M.V.  10 Fat Quarters      Marilyn Fredrickson  

Quilt Bee   $10 Gift Card      Otto & Tina Lockwood  

Quilt Bee   $10 Gift Card      Lyn Brown 

Quilt Cupboard   Pattern       Edna Betker  

Quilt Cupboard   Pattern       Carol Munn 

Sewing Party   $15 Gift Card      Carol Harter  

Tranquility   $10 Gift Card      Thayone Jones 

   Fat Quarter Pack     Edna Betker  

   Fat Quarter Pack     Lori Ferrari -McCoy 

   Fat Q uarter Jar      Ed 

A big òThank Youó to all who donate to our guild.   

Kat Benne 

 



Hi! this is Pam Gayle. Iôm back to do the 

Opportunity Baskets for the remainder of the 

2013-2014 guild year. Thanks to Deborah  

Robinson and April Reser for doing such a fine  

job with the Opportunity Baskets for so long!  

 

Our September basket will have a lovely bright 

theme full of vibrant colored fat quarters. I will  

also be collecting donations of blue and brown  

fabrics.  

 

Thank you in advance for 

your donations and support. Tickets are the 

best deal in town at 3 for a $1. 

 

For future planning: (I will accept donations  

for any theme at any time.) 

Collection Month Theme/fabric   
September  I Love Blues and Browns  

October I Love Green / All kinds of greens 

November I Love Reproductions / 1800s style  

December I Love Red / All kinds of reds 

January I Love 30ôs / 30ôs reproductions 

February I Love Black and White 

March   I Love  Polka Dots / Polka Dots 

 

Thanks, 

Pam Gayle  
 

  

PINK YOPLAIT LIDS 

  

Beginning at our next meeting through December, would you please save the PINK Yoplait lids and 

bring them to the Guild meeting?  I will have a container to collect them.  Remember they must be 

pink and purchased in 2013.  Anything prior to that will not count.  Thanks always for your support.  

Susan G. Komen for the cure receives 10 cents for each lid collected.  It you'd like to mail them, my 

info is in our Guild yearbook. 

  Barbara Purks 

My heartfelt thanks to all who 

donated so generously to my 

Camp Watch-A-Patcher gift. I was 

overwhelmed when I opened the 

envelope. It certainly wasnôt 

anything that I expected. Some of it 

has  

already been spent in a few quilt 

shops in Wisconsin. I had a lot of 

fun doing that. Now I just have to sit 

down and sew everything. 

 

Also, if you were a volunteer at 

Camp and did not get your volunteer 

gift at the CWAP Guild meeting, see 

me in September to pick up 

your appreciation gift. It wouldnôt 

have been Camp if we didnôt 

have numerous volunteers. 

 

Thanks again. 

Pam Gayle 

Director of CWAP 2013 
 

... and a big "Thank You" to Pam for 

sharing her CWAP gift with Beth & I.  

And "Thank You" to those who 

contributed!  I was overwhelmed with 

your generosity! 

Sandy Milo 

CWAP 2013 Registrar 
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  Bloc 
  

August Attendance 

 

73 Members 

3 Guests 

M-N-O-P 

Can you solve this?  I have 

solved this and will have a 

prize drawing for those 

who finish it.  Bring the 

completed maze to the 

guild meeting. 

SEW & TELL 

We all love to SHARE our finished quilts please remember to bring in your 
finished projects and let us see them. Carol Munn is our Show and Tell 

chairperson and is eager to hang them up.  Drop by her table and  give her 
your latest project.  I love seeing the meeting room draped in quilts  

 

Quilts For Children 

 
Cindy Davis and I are teaming up for the rest of the 2013-2014 term for Quilts For Children. 

What we really need now are some volunteers to quilt (simple meandering) some existing  

quilt tops. We also need quilts that are appropriate for boys. How about either making 

a quilt out of your own fabric or by picking up a kit from the philanthropy table at the meeting? 

Just want to do a bunch of blocks? How about lots 9-patches from 2.5ò strips in browns, blues, 

and tans/neutrals. Or make some magic 9-patches using 6ò blocks as a starter. We have plenty  

of fabric to liquidate and plenty of children in need, so stop by and help us out.  
 

Snacks for Hospitality  

September 2013  

M-N-O-P 

Please bring snacks for Hospitality  

according to the first letter of your 

last name .  Donõt forget to pick up 

your ticket for the door pri ze 

drawing  when you drop off your 

snack.  
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September 2013       Block Party 

                   Maple leaf 

Make Maple Leaf Quilt Blocks  

 

Make Maple Leaf Quilt Blocks  

Finished Block Size:  9" x 9"  

Unbleached muslin for background fabric:  

¶ one 3 -1/2" square  

¶ two 3 -7/8" squares  
¶ two 3 -1/8" squares  

Fall leaf colors such as  red, orange or yellow, green tone -on- tone:  

¶ four 3 -1/2" square  

¶ two 3 -7/ 8" squares  

1.  Assemble the stem square using the "easy corners" technique that we use for 
snowball blocks. Select a 3 -1/2" inch square of leaf fabric and the 3 -1/8 inch 
squares of sky fabric.  

2.  Draw a diagonal line from one corner to an opposite corner on each  small 
background square. Lay a background square on top of the larger square, right 

sides together, edges aligned in one corner.  
3.  Sew on the diagonal line, and then trim and press. Repeat in the diagonally 

opposite corner.  

4.  Make 4 half square triangles.  P ut one 3 -7/8 background square and one 3 -7/8 leaf 
fabric right sides together.  Draw a line on the diagonal from corner to corner.  Sew 

¼ inch on each side of the line.  Cut apart on the drawn line. The finished units 
should measure 3 -1/2" square.  

5.  Layout the stem, triangle square units and plain squares in three rows as shown 

above. Sew the components of each row together, and then press seam allowances 
in adjoining rows in opposite directions. Sew the rows together, matching seam 

intersections. Press .    
6. How it works:  Make one to five blocks using pattern and colors suggested.  Do not write on or 

sign blocks.  If you wish to identify your block, place a sicker on the back with your name on it.  

Bring your completed blocks to the meeting.  Youôll get one ticket for every block you make.  The 

tickets will go into a container for the drawing.   Amount of blocks will vary based on how many 

are turned in each meeting.                   

7. You may contact me via email if you have any questions.  zfatcatx2@aol.com 

  

http://0.tqn.com/d/quilting/1/0/y/s/-/-/fall-maple-leaves-quilt-block-pattern.jpg
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OCQG Booth at OC Fair! 
 

OCQG hosted a booth in the Home Arts 

building at the Orange County Fair on 

Sunday, August 11th.  We 

demonstrated quilting while greeting 

visitors and sharing information about 

our guild and upcoming quilt show 

("OC Dreamin'" in April 2014).  Thank 

you to those who gave up a few hours 

of their Sunday to share their love of 

quilting:  Tina Lockwood & Otto, Lisa 

Scaglione, Pam Gayle, Lori Ferrari-

McCoy, Dotty Fonley, Margot Taub,  

Kat & Fenton Benne (pictured), Cindy Davis, and Jan Harvey.  We gave out close to 200 

bookmarks advertising our guild/quilt show! 

  

Sandy Milo 

Fair Booth Coordinator 
 

Congratulations to Cheri Hansen and the Orange County Quilters Guild members who 

contributed to the 2013 President's Quilt!  And, of course, also to Cathy Farris for the wonderful 

quilting.  I entered my beautiful quilt in the Orange County Fair this year as a group entry.  It 

won First Place in its class!  So, you all have earned a Blue Ribbon (First Place)!!!!  I am so 

excited to have it home from the Fair now so I can hang it on my wall!  I love looking at it and 

discovering new aspects in all of the detail.  Thank you for putting a part of yourself in my 

quilt!  It is much appreciated! 

  

Sincerely,  

Sandy Milo 

OCQG Past President 
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Please remember to drop by the 

QUILTS FOR VETS table and see what 

you can do to help us honor our Men 

and Women in the Armed Forces.  

Tina Lockwood has been preparing 

many kits so that it is quick and easy  

for you to put together a quilt top! You can also quilt a finished top (chance to 

practice your quilting) or put binding on a quilted top!  Whatever piece of the 

process you enjoy!  See Tina and Otto for information. 

 

Sandy was able to put together the finished quilt top pictured below in one 

weekend (Saturday evening and a couple more hours on Sunday)!  Fun! 

 

Philanthrop y! 
phi·lan·thro·py    [ fi -lan-thr uh-pee]   noun, plural phi·lan·thro·pies.  

1. altruistic concern for human welfare and advancement, usually manifested by donations of money, property, or 

work to needy persons, by endowment of institutions of learning and hospitals, and by generosity to other socially 

useful purposes.  2. the activity of donating to such persons or purposes in this way. 

Please drop by and talk to the QUILTS FOR KIDS and QUILTS FOR VETS tables and see how you can get involved.   
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CWAP 2014 - Slide Show 

Coming to our October General Meeting 

BE THERE!!!!!! 

 
 

If you have any pictures of CWAP that you would like to share, please contact Sandy Milo (sgmilo@sbcglobal.net 
or 714-956-2501).  Thank you!!!!   

CWAP Raffle Quilt Winner!  

At Camp Watch-A-Patcher, we raffled off the Red, White, & Blue 

quilt that Judy Dimmick put together in 2011 when she was Block 

Party Chair from extra blocks she had participants bring for a 

couple of months.  So, thank you to Judy and BOM participants for 

the beautiful quilt that we used to raise additional funds for our 

guild!  The lucky winner (pictured with the quilt) was Darla Cox of 

Tustin Heights!  Enjoy your new quilt, Darla! 

  

Sandy Milo 

CWAP Registrar 
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A word from our Sponsors 

--------------------------------- 


